October 3, 2023
15t Day of The October Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance. There are many in our area with health issues. The County continues to keep them all in
their prayers.

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve today’s agenda and the minutes from September 26,
2023, with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor, motion carried.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and West District Commissioner, Kyle White attended Region D and signed checks.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White and Chief Deputy Clerk, Penny Gans attended an LEPD meeting. Commissioner
White also attended a Tri-County Health Dept. meeting.

An update was given on sale tax rock. It is noted that only a few townships remain that need sales tax rock applied but at
this time the crusher is at another location. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made a call to Jim Knox of Norris to
get an update on the new location for the quarry which at this time is not established. Jim will update when he has more
information to offer the county. The current location has approximately a years supply of rock left.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray, met with the Commission concerning brush, equipment and work being done around
the County. Also discussed was a road in Camden Township that a patron had a concern with.

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman was in an discussed investigations, equipment for 2024 and staffing issues. He is taking
applications at this time to fill 2 positions he has open.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll signed documents for the BRO (41) project.
Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee had the Commission and Clerk sign the adjustment register.

John Hickman with HIC Insurance Company discussed his product that he has to offer the County. The Commission
advised that the insurance the county has at this time is something they wish to keep.

The last day to pay taxes in person for 2023 will be on Friday the 29" of December. Patrons are advised they can pay
online or drop in the night box on the southside of the Courthouse after hours. As always, the last day to pay your real
estate & personal property taxes is December 31 of every year.

With no other business before the Commission, Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the motion to adjourn until
October 10, 2023. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, made the second to adjourn. All in favor, motion carried.



